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Monday 15th April 2024 

This term’s value is: Responsibility 
 

 

Dates for your Diary 
Monday 22nd April: Sports Club starts back – sign-up letters coming home  
Monday 29th April: All other after-school clubs start back – letter to follow 
Monday 29th April: Visit from the Life Education Centre – Years 4 and 5 

PE 
 

                                    Class 1: Monday & Friday 

         Class 2: Monday & Friday 

                                          Class 3: Monday & Wednesday  

 

 
 

Please can you child come into school wearing their PE kit, trainers, 
long hair tied back and earrings removed please (boys & girls). 

Reading Book change days 
 

                  Class 1: Monday 

                  Class 2: Monday  

                  Class 3: Monday 

 

 
 

Please can reading books and reading 
records be brought into school daily – 

Thank You 

Awards  
 

                                            Stars of the Week: George, Serrana, Molly 
                                            Special Mentions: Fawn, Nellie, Ella, Harvey, Mia, Thea, Serrana, Kit, Emmet, Nora,                 
                                            Jasmine, Luke, Lily R 
                                            Home Awards:  
 

Please remember to send in any home awards or achievements –  
we love to see what your children have been up to! 

 

From Mrs Busari   
 
I hope that you all had a lovely Easter break and are feeling refreshed and 
ready for Term 5.   
 
This term we are hoping to re-open the field with the dryer weather 
upon us (hopefully).  You will see that our trim trail has been refurbished 
and will be ready to use soon which we are really pleased about.  The 
children have been very patiently waiting and I know they will get a lot of 
fun out of exploring the trim trail again.   
 
On April 29th we will be having a visit for Year 4 and 5 from the Life 
Education Centre lady to talk to the children and run a workshop on 
some elements of the Sex and Relationships curriculum.  We will be 
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sending out letters via email next week with further information on this 
so that you know what will be covered as part of the sessions.   
Finally, a huge thank you to you all for your fantastic efforts to raise 
money in the Read-a-Thon.  I know that the staff are really looking 
forward to choosing the children lots of new and exciting books for our 
library for all of the children enjoy.  With school budgets as tight as they 
are at the moment, the funds don’t stretch to replenishing library stock, 
so your generosity with this project is very much appreciated.   
 
I hope that you all have a lovely week in school. 
 
With best wishes, 
 

Mrs Jude Busari  

Executive Head Teacher 
 

 
 

After-School Clubs 
 

Letters will be coming home to sign up 
for our after-school Sports Club 

 

No clubs will be on this week 
 

Teacher led clubs will start back 
w/c 29th April   

 

 


